
Information COVID -19 (25)
To all the IST Community,

Following my previous information COVID19 (24), I convened yesterday the IST Council of Departments and 
Cross-Sectional Structures, where all IST Departmental Presidents are present.

This council:
a)	 was of the unanimous opinion that the academic school calendar 20/21, and in particular the current 

evaluation period, should not be changed, given the irreparable damage that such a decision would 
bring to IST students, to the functioning of the School in its academic component and, plausibly, to 
the very beginning of the school year of 21/22;

b)	 was also of the opinion, in the majority, that, given the situation the country is going through, the 
recommendations of the governmental authorities and of the University of Lisbon, and of the health 
authorities, there are no conditions to carry out any type of presential evaluations during the current 
evaluation period.

I also listened to the other organs of the School, namely the Executive Committees of the Pedagogical 
Council and the Scientific Council and the Management Council, which share the same opinion.

Thus I determine that:

1.	 the current academic school calendar 20/21 is maintained;

2.	 the evaluation methods of all the curricular units of the IST, during this evaluation period, should be 
changed to non-presential methods, namely by using oral, whenever justified.

The occasional adjustments, of a few days, that may have to exist on the date of evaluation of the limited 
number of curricular units that, namely due to their size, cannot adapt the evaluation method until the date 
of the exam already scheduled, will be treated directly between the faculty and student, in articulation with 
the department presidencies and the pedagogical council.

Rogério Colaço
President of IST

More information 
Updates to the Técnico community about the Coronavirus.
This website is constantly updated

https://tecnico.ulisboa.en/coronavirus

Contacts 
For more informations about Coronavirus/COVID-19 at Técnico, 
contact us by email.

COVID19_IST_informacoes@tecnico.ulisboa.pt

mailto:COVID19_IST_informacoes@tecnico.ulisboa.pt

